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HAPPY NEW YEAR

To all of our readers, even if we are a month or three late! We hope that you all had a
wonderful time where ever you celebrated this new millennium. Did you remember to
light the candle that the churches so generously gave to everyone?

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Peter Barker and Nick Clare for
coming up with the idea of getting sponsorship to pay for the newsletter. Now it can
remain free of charge to everyone.

Special thanks go to Peter Barker of Barker & Co. Solicitors, for getting the ball
rolling with issue number 3. Our thanks, (in anticipation), go to Nick Clarefor No. 4,
Chris Walker for No. 5, Geoff Wilkinson for No. 6, Johp and Miriam Mouldsfor No's. 7
& 8. If there are any local businesses or business people who live locally who would like
to pledge sponsorship for future issues, please contact Linda. The subscriptions received
by Julianne, Liz, and Linda have all been returned to the subscribers. We would like to
thank each one of you for your support. (If you have not received your subscription back,
please see the commuittee member you gave it o).

GUESS WHAT! We have offended some members of the community yet again. It would
seem that whatever we do, however well intended, that we will offend someone. We
would like to make it perfectly clear to everyone that we do nothing with a direct
intention of giving offence. Nor do we discriminate intentionally or unintentionally
either. If there is a demand for an event, then where possible we supply to that demand.
The deed for the hall dictates that the committee acts ¢ without distinction of political,
religious, or other opiniong’. - Translated into simple English, this means that we are not
allowed to discriminate on any grounds. If there are any reasonable concerns regarding
the use of the village hall, these will be seriously considered by the village hall

committee. dJust as a reminder, complaints must be put in writing and sent to the
secretary.

This Newsletter was produced by the village hall committee for the information of the
local inhabitants. All information is correct to our knowledge at the time of going to
press, but please remember to check dates and times etc. Any inclusions for the next
letter, to the secretary before the 12% May, please. Also remember that this 1s a means
of communication for the use of our community. We distribute this letter to 215
households, (and 1 drainpipe!), but we reserve the right to refuse to become involved
with any disputes between neighbours etc. when there are already councils and
committees available as a means of arbitration. We also feel that it would be unwise to
accept any inclusions via a third party as this could lead to misunderstanding,
misinterpretation and mistakes. Thank you for your co-operation in not making us the
proverbial pig in the middle. ‘

If there is anything specific that you would like us to arrange at the hall, then let us
know! We are open to suggestions and any reasonable request will be considered.

We are currently fund raising to improve the car park and garden, We also want to
eradicate the mice,(as they never pay their rent on time).



We have compiled a quiz based on the book quiz that Mrs Stennett did at the school.
It's a music quiz. A question paper is £1 a sheet, and the winner will receive gift
tokens to the value of £15. The closing date is Monday 10 April and the winner will be
announced in the June newsletter. The winner will also be informed by phone after the
174 April. Entry forms are available from committee members.

ADVERTS

Adverts will be accepted providing space is available at the same price as in the
Skirlaugh newsletter. £12 for % A4 page, £6 for % A4 page, and £3 for a small advert.
We feel that it would be inappropriate to accept larger adverts. Private sales and wants
will be charged at 50p for a maximum of 30 words. This will include a landline phone
number and will be restricted to the area of distribution of this letter. All inclusions, to
either the secretary or editor.

If you would like to hire the hall, for a private party etc, the charge is £5 per hour,
(phone Liz for bookings). If you want a smaller venue, the Sunday school room 1is
available to hire, for £3. Details from Mrs Fryer at Chanteney.

We are hoping to compile a users guide for the hall soon, but in the mean time could
users please leave the hall as they find it, tidy. The plastic chairs melt when left in
front of the heaters, which you must remember to turn off as you leave. Turn off the
lights after making sure all the doors and windows are secure. A first aid box has been
supplied, at the present time it is in the kitchen on the work surface, below the accident
book, (please remember to fill in the accident book when they occur).

Parents are you aware of the growing concerns regarding the consumption of alcohol
in the hall by teenagers!!! It has been decided by the committee, that we cannot accept
the responsibility of other peoples children, consuming alcohol in the hall. Either with
or without their parents knowledge. In future if teenagers wish to bring alcohol into
the hall and are known to be under 18, they will be asked to leave the building. Their
parents will be notified of the reasons why they were asked to leave.

With regard to unaccompanied children being left in our care, On a person leveli, we
do not mind, but the question arose recently about how we stand legally. Our legal
position is being looked into and we will keep you informed.

MILL HILL

Did you know that the site of the village hall and garden, Was called Mill Hill, 200 years
ago. The land was given to the poor of the parish and was managed by _the overseers of
the poor and the Church wardens. Today it is held in trust, by t.;h'e charities commission ,
and managed by the village hall committee, under the supervision of the trustees. The-
village hall committee was formed around 10 years ago. And rented the building and
gardens from the charities commission, when the W.I. gave up the lease. After the
renovations, the charities commission increased the annual rent from arognd £20 to
£500. It has only remained open, by the hard work of th_e previous committee’s fund
raising efforts, the hire charge from the education authomty,—k(aéfter tha arson attack on
the scheol)and donations from kind people to this registered charity. (No. 1003854).



Did you know that the village adopted HM.S. Whimbrel, in 1942. Has anyone any
information on this ship that they would like to share with the rest of us? '

NP pManicures, Acrylic Nails,
o BY g Gel Nails, V21 Nails,
es1d) Nail Art, Nail Jewellery.

please virg Julianne on
5279052 OV O7901 oz27713
CHRISTMAS DISCO

FEveryone had a good time at the teenagers disco. It was SO nice to see the Christmas
tree and decorations sparkling in the lights. It was also very nice to see a few adults,
strutting their stuff on the dance floor. Well done all of the girls! You all looked fabulous
and had obviously spent ages getting ready, even if the odd label kept showing. The lads
didn’t look half bad either.

Hats off to Barbara, Len Smith, Richard, and Doreen, for accepting our invitation to
have tea with the youngsters. Congratulations go to Richard and Isabelle for winning
the pass the parcel. Richard senior, nearly won the musical chairs, well done to the
youngster that pipped him to the post. We all enjoyed our tea and Julia’s buns. Thank
you to Kate Oliver and J ackie Moon for donning the marigolds. To Jon Kemp and Linda
for smoothing out the last minute hiccups. We all enjoyed Rose’s party games.

CAROL SINGING

The Sunday session lacked voices and the frosty air made our throats sore, despite
Jaynes hospitality, so we gave up early but apparently another group had decided to sing
separately, on the same night, at the same time that we published in the last newsletter.
But THEY started from the other end of the village. So, sorry to those of you that
complained to us, thinking that THEY were US. But you should have KNOWN that it 1s
us who wear the halos and sing like angels! By the Wednesday we knew who THEY
were and as we were a rather large group, this time, they accepted our invitation to join
us. We were all pretty hoarse, by the time we reached the hall for a well earned cuppa.

Our grateful thanks to all who gave a donation, (not a single button in the bucket)! It
was especially nice for us, when some of you came outside and sang with us. We raised a
grand total of £80.79, which went towards subsidising the parties at Christmas and
New Years Eve. P.S5. Julianne had fun chasing the elusive Parish councillor and I feel”
sure if he’s about again next year, he won’t get away from her hucket!

NEW YEARS EVE

What a wondélful night we had! Millennium decoration s glistening, champagne corks
popping, and people happy and smiling. It was so nice to see families and friends, both



old and new, having a good time together. The DJ was great and seemed to cater to
everyone’s taste. Hannah Hedges was so impressed that she slept through her very first
New Years Eve!

The community spirit shone through at the supper table. The communal supper that
was brought by everyone was a superb feast! There were a few fancy dressers about that
night, a strange woman wearing top hat and tails, a footballer, the odd angel drifting
about and Babs wearing her balls, (sorry, printing error BELLS). Not forgetting the devil
with the hippies across at the pub, who were heard singing out the Old Year and
welcoming in the New, for miles around! My own personal thanks go to Josie and
Julianne for their quick thin kng and first aid treatment of Hannah, who had been hit in
the eye with a party popper, by a chap who was old enough to have known better than to
aim it at someone. To absent friends, the mince pies that you sent your mum over with,
were lovely, as was the thought. DID YOU MAKE THEM YOURSELF? (Can I put you
down for baking a cake for the village fete?) We are sorry that we had to be so strict on
the door that night, but the public liability insurance only covers the hall for 95 people
and we had sold all of the tickets. ¢

Jayne Mobile Hairdresser
Cuts, perms, blowdrys, colours,
special occasions!

Phone me on 527215
O7979 971726

HUNDRED CLUB REMINDER

-

It starts again in May, so if you would like to have a number or numbers included in the
monthly draw. It costs £6 for 6 draws over 6 months, or £12 for 12 draws over 12
months, with an extra bonus draw at the end of the year for the yearly subscriptions.
Unfortunately, due to the work this now involves, monthly paying can no longer be
accepted. It is now either £6 or £12. Monthly prizes are 1st prize £20, 27 prize £10, and
3rd prize £5. The list of 1999/2000 winners will be published with the June newsletter.

Mrs Margaret Britton wishes to retire from running this club from the end of the year,
(May), and we are looking for two responsible adults to run it on our behalf. We would
like to take this opportunity on behalf of the past and present committee, to thank her
for all her hard work.

1 would like to have -------------- number(s) included in the hundred club draw for
six/twelve months. I enclose cheque/postal order for £ - made payable to
Withernwick village hall.

Send slip and remittance to: The Secretary, before 14th Apnil.

..........................................................................................................................

All printed in block capitals please



Jon Kem Call My Bluff

1 What is./ EBBERMAN, (EBB-URR-MAN) A/ A robber who preys on churches?
B/ Buiter made from buffalo milk?

C/ A person who fishes under a bridge?- '
D/ A stylish overcoat?
E/ A steam bath?

2 What is./ OLPE (AWL_PEE). A/ A flask made out of leather?
B/ Inprinting. A light cross stroke?

C/ A wild dance, thought to be caused by
tarantula bit?

D/ A nasty old hag?

E/ Apicnic?

DINGBATT’S

e

O 1o e
ME Cur ICIL|EIVIEIR

New Deal for Lone Parents is a voluntary service, which offers assistance to
all lone parents who are receiving Income Support. This service offers help

from a personal adviser who will give any practical help needed with the move

into work, including advice and help on the benefits available working lone

parents.

Following the success of this approach the Employment Service have
introduced New Deal for Partners which offers help to people who have a
partner receiving Jobseeker’s Allowance. This could be help with interview or
jobsearch skills, updating existing work skills or a chance to train for something
new. On finding work the Advisor will continue to support the move into
employment by offering advice and help on the benefits available to working
families. :

If you are a lone parent or the partner of someone who is unemployed, and are
looking to secure a better future for yourself and your family then you are
welcome to take part. To find book an appointment contact your local
Jobcentre or telephone freephone 0800 783 6030.

Jon Kemp Answers Call My Bluff: 1. C 2. A

Dingbats: 1. This round is on me. 2. A cut above the rest. 3. Boxing clever.



Michael Ashion Thought For The Decade
Were you a swinger in the sixties? Were you sensational in the seventies?
Were you enlightened in the eighties? Were you nostalgic in the nineties? E

Will you be naughty in the noughties?

Chris Moulds School News

The school will be all powered up this week as Isabelle Moulds won a national

EVERREADY battery competition winning £100 worth of batterties.

The school extension is almost complele with the opening ceremony due in March. The
extension is looking very impressive and will take the school into the 21° Century and
hopefully the school will thrive with this new initiative. :

Jayne Rider Going Back to School

1 always wémted to be a hairdresser but never did anything about it. I don’t know why?

Anyway at the grand old age of wxxx® T decided it was time I did. So I took myself off to

Hull College and found out the information I needed. Enrolled, and took at 2 year part-

time course in hairdressing. I qualified in July 1999 and re-started in September,
taking the advanced level NVQ 3. Which finishes in July 2000. Going back to the class
room was my best move ever! SCHOOL

The new school fund raising group is holding a fashion show, presented by Cariad of
Hornsea. This will be held in the village hall on Wednesday 15% March, at 7.30pm.
Everyone is welcome to come.

Free books for schools are backl Both Hornsea and the village school are collecting
the tokens in The Sun, The Times, The Sunday Times, The News of the World, and on
Walkers crisps, Lites, Max, Quavers, Monster munch, Cheetos, French frys, Doritos and
Doritos 3D. The more tokens collected, the more chance of getting free books for our
children’s schools. Please help by giving any tokens that you collect to ANY of the
village children, who will take them to put in the box at their school.

CALLENETICS

A fast, safe and effective exercise program, which will have a dramatic effect on your
figure. You will look and feel better after only a few classes. Designed as a non-impact,
deep muscle toning routine, which de-stresses and invigorates. Come and join me — Shen
Kemp, on Wednesday evening at the village hall, 6pm to 7pm. Bring something to lie on
and wear loose fitting clothes. _

YOUTH CLUB

The number of children attending the club is still quite high. Janis and Denise are
looking for adults to help out, even if it’s just for 1 % hours a month, this would be
appreciated. If you could spare the time, phone J anis on 527241, or Denise on 527707.

THE EAST YORKSHIRE family histoxy society had some unwanted certificates
donated to them. (Banyon Tree number 81). Details are; death certificate of Elizabeth




Dunn, third daughter of Robert Dunn, butcher. 215t June 1852 at Withernwick. _If you.
are interested phone Linda. )

EAST YORKSHIRE BUS service every Monday and Wednesday, number 241, leaves
the bus shelter on Beverley Road at 9.05am and arrives in Beverley 9.45am. Leaving
Beverley bus station at 12.26pm, it arrives back in the village at 12.59pm. The time
ta:llle for numbers 220, 221, and 920 can be found outside Aldb'rough post office on the
walkl. : : - SVNCTRRAE. .
Have you had the pleasure of walking through St. Albans Church grounds? Along

" the newly laid path? This was a much needed improvement to our lovely church and
graveyard. Well done, John and Miriam Moulds, not forgetting their small band of-
helpers. We are sure that the whole village will join us in saying a big THANK YOU.

FIRST ANNUAL VILLAGE FETE

Linda is co-ordinating the first annual village fete, joining together all the local groups,
clubs and churches. This will be'held on Saturday, 16t September in the village hall and
garden. As far as we know this will be the biggest fete ever held in this village, lets
make it not the last, but the first of many! So mark the date in your diary today and ask
your friends, families, school, and work mates to mark it in their diaries as welll

OPENING TIMES

Voases Butchers Falcon Inn

Mon 7.00am — 12.00 noon | 6.30pm — 11.00pm

Tue 7.00am- 5.00pm 6.30pm - 11.00pm Food 6.30pm — 9.00pm

Wed 113 44 111 €« « [{1 L3

Thu 7.30am- 5.00pm “ « “ “ “

Fri 7.00am - 9.00am “ « “ “ .

Sat 7.00am -  12.00 noon 12 noon - 4.00pm Food 12 noon — 2.00pm
6.30pm — 11.00pm Food 6.30pm — 9.00pm

Closed for lunch daily Sunday 12 noon - 4.00pm Food 12 noon — 2.00pm

11.45am — 1.00pm : 6.30pm — 10.30pm Food 6.30pm — 9.00pm

HOLDERNESS COMMUNITY CHURCH

This church invites you to their family services in the village hall, on a Sunday morning.
The youngsters will be taking part in both the friendship and Mothers Day services,
W hich include music, drama, traditional hymns and newer songs. Come on your own or
as a family, we will be pleased to see you. Please phone Meg Croft on 52 7334.

7 Up Club Has a mixture of games, crafts, bible stories, quizzes, singing and other
activities. All children seven to eleven years old are invited to join us. 30p weekly.
Please see Melanie Croft for more details.

Meeting Point At 8 Mill Lane. We have a weekly get together for eleven to fifteen
years olds each Monday during term time, 7pm — 8.15pm. We have bible study and

g



discussions on subjects relevant to today’s young people, refreshments, drama, occasional
supper, outings, walks, ete. etc. Phone David or Meg Croft for further information.

Music Practice At 8 Mill Lane. On Mondays from 6.30pm to 7.00pm. Anyone who
plays a musical instrument 1is welcome to join us, recorders, guitars, clarinets etc; (you
don’t have to be a member of our Church!) Meg and David Croft.

UNDER EIGHTEEN'S FOOTBALL

Training is held at the playing field from 10.00am Saturdays. Coached by Mark Foster.
with a view to forming a village team. If you are interested then just turn up. (It's alot
more fun than hanging around the bus shelter and phone box). The first session held on
the 13t February was sunny but very cold, even so, 10 youngsters ages ranging from 9 to
17 turned up. Well done Lads! Come on girlies, don’t let the lads put you off. What
about an all girls team? Are there any parents willing to give their old boots and
muscles an airing! Mark could do with a bit of support.

Dates For Your Diary

MARCH
5t 10.30am Holderness Community Church. Theme ‘Friendship’.
6th Back to school. Village and Hornsea.

12+ 6.00pm Praise and Prayer. Mrs E Newby of the Childrens Society. St. Albans
15th  7.30pm Fashion Show by Cariad. Village Hall.

26th British Summer Time Begins. Alter Your Clocks!
26th  10.30am United Benefice Service. St. Albans.

APRIL

wwk® Sat - Darby & Joan. Spring Fair. Sunday school rooms.

2rd  10.30am Mothers Day. Service Holderness Community Church.
gth 6.00pm Passion Sunday, slides and meditation. St. Albans.

10th Closing date for music quiz.

14%  Fri Deadline date for the start of the 100 club year.

14t Fri Last day of school Hornsea.

18t Tue Last day of school for the village. :
20t 7.30pm Maundy Thursday, communion in the Sunday school room.
2 1st Good Friday.

23 10.30am  Easter Day. Communion with Rev. Jack Murphy. St. Albans.
MAY

*rEx - Sat Methodist Church Spring Fair. Sunday school rooms.
1t Mon Early May bank holiday.

3rd  Wed Back to school village.
A03%° Thaico  Back to school Hornsea.

12th  Fri Deadline date for inclusions in the June newsletter.
14t 6.00pm Christian Aid Service. St. Albans. '
26th  Fni Last day of school village and Hornsea.

29t Mon ~ Spring Bank Holiday.

JULY '

8th 2.00pm St. Albans Church Summer Fair.

SEPTEMBER '

16™  2.00pm Withernwick first annual village fete.




VALENTINES DANCE Unfortunately due to lack of support the valentines dance had
to be cancelled. We were asked to hold an Adults Only night but sadly not enough
tickets sold. We apologise to those people who were looking forward to this event.

Other Important Dates And Information

2.00pm Tue Darby & Joan meet alternate Tues in the Sunday school room.
10.30am Sun Every Sunday service held in the Methodist Church.

9.15am 1st Wed Coach to Asda Bilton. Depart from butchers. £3

9.15am 2nd Wed Coach to Bridlington. Departs from butchers. £3

6.00pm 2nd Sun Praise and Prayer. St. Albans.

8.00pm 3rd Mon Village hall committee meet at the Falcon Inn.

7.30pm 3rd Tue Parish council meeting. See parish notice board for venue.
9.15am 3rd Wed Coach to Beverley Morrisons. Departs from butchers. £3
10.30am 3rd Sun Holy Communion. St. Albans Church.

10.30am 4th Sun All Age Worship. St. Albans Church.

REGULAR ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE HALL

MONDAY 7.30PM — 9.00PM  Keep fit. Hornsea Aduit Education Centre.
Tel: 533942. £24, £12, £4.50.
WEDNESDAY 3.gpm —4.45pm 7 — UP. During school terms, run by Meg and
’ Melanie Croft. Tel: 563055. 30p
WEDNESDAY 6.00pm — 7.00pm  Callanetics. Fuily trained instructor Shen Kemp
Tel: 01482 627486. £4.00
WEDNESDAY 7.45pm Ladies group. Run by local ladies. The first
: G Wednesday in the month, only.
FRIDAY 6.30PM — 8.00PM  Youth Club. Run by Denise and Janice. 8to 14
Year olds. Tel: 527707/527241. 40p
SUNDAY 10.00am Holderness Community Church. With Sunday

School and a youth group. Tel: 563055.

WITHERNWICK VILLAGE HALL COMMI TTEL

Liz Barker — Treasurer / Bookings Tel: 527331

Julianne Ashton - Secretary Mulberry Grange East Lambwath Rd Withernwick
Mike Ashton Tel: 527952

Linda Graham — Editor ‘ Tel: 529087

Jon Kemp Tel: 527748

Chris Moulds Tel: 527802

Jackie & Keith Moon Tel: 529231

Jayne Rider ‘ Tel: 527215

Jackie Hudson



